Standards Committee

10 October 2000

ST00/19

Title and Reason for Report

Meetings

To review the current position within the Authority relating to meetings from a probity and good conduct angle to see if any improvements need to be taken forward pending consideration of the Local Government Act 2000 when published and the final versions of the Code of Guidance and Regulations which will emerge later this year.

To review the recent reinstatement of pre-arranged verbal questions at Council.

Action Recommended:

1. To review from a probity and good conduct perspective the way in which the current interim practices relating to member meetings are operating and make any recommendations members consider would be useful.

2. To discuss initial impressions arising from the question sessions reintroduced at Council.

3. To discuss current arrangements for alteration of meeting dates.



Lead Member(s):

Charles Michell
Local Member(s):



Executive Summary:

The report draws attention to the need for an overall probity audit of the interim political management structures and refers particularly to questions at Council and alteration of meeting dates.



Sponsor:
County Secretary and Solicitor

Contact Point:
Keith Stevens (tel:  01473 584111)

Sources of Further Information:


1.
Probity Audit

1.1.
Over the next few months, members will be considering the preparations for the new statutory constitution required by The Local Government Act 2000.  To assist those deliberations, the Standards Committee may wish to comment on how current arrangements are operating from a probity and good conduct angle.  The DETR recommends that all Councils undertake a probity audit of their ways of working, including existing political management structures.

1.2.
At the meeting, members are invited to raise any aspects of the current structure, including Standing Orders, Protocols and the Member Officer Working Arrangements approved by Council on 1 February 2000, which they think could be improved from a probity angle.  Members may find it helpful to refer to Paper ST00/9 considered at the Standards Committee on 11 May 2000.

2. Questions at Council

2.1.
On 31 March 2000, the Modernising Implementation Group laid down the following principles to be incorporated into a new Standing Order:

· All members (except Exec Committee members and substitutes) to be able to submit written questions for consideration for discussion at Full Council

· Written/ E mail questions (including by name the Exec Member invited to respond) to be received by 12.00 noon on day of Full Council

· Questions chosen by public draw in advance of Full Council

· 20 minute session at item 3 of Full Council agenda

· Minimum of 5 questions to be answered

· Written questions to be followed up by linked supplementary.

2.2. This was duly drafted in accordance with the principles laid down by the MIG and forwarded to the Standards Committee and then to Group Leaders in accordance with the resolution of Council in December 1999.  The Standards Committee had already approved a new Standing Order in accordance with the wishes of the December 1999 Council to enable questions to be asked of the Chairs of Regulatory, Scrutiny and Standards Committees, and this was circulated to all members in January.

2.3. The practice of questions at Council is not new as it existed for many years prior to the commencement of the current interim arrangements in May 1999.  However, the facility was used fairly infrequently, and although it was transferred to the business of the Executive Committee, no questions were asked in the first 12 months operation of the new arrangements.  The new Standing Order has been operative for the last two meetings of Council.  It is suggested that the Standards Committee may like to take the opportunity of an early review so that any views can form part of the forthcoming debate.

3.
Alteration of Meeting Dates

3.1.
On 1 February 2000 Council approved Member Officer working arrangements which appear to have been working very successfully.  However concerns have been raised with the Chair of the Standards Committee and the Monitoring Officer over two examples of alleged alteration of meeting dates in breach of paragraph 9.1.  This states that 

“The date of any Committee, Sub-Committee or Panel will not be altered without substantial reason in order to minimise inconvenience to those who may be adversely affected”.

3.2.
The Committee may wish to consider the wording of paragraph 9.1 and whether any improvement can be made to alleviate the concerns expressed over the two examples concerned.  The Chairman and the Monitoring Officer will provide details at the meeting.
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